

MINUTES
October 2, 2007, 10:00-12:00 a.m.

	Present
	Scott Higgins, Ray Barclay, Melissa Wargo, Brian Railsback, Beth Tyson-Lofquist, Noelle Kehrberg, Bil Stahl, Linda Seestedt-Stanford, Michael Dougherty, Robert Kehrberg, Kyle Carter, Wendy Ford, Pat Brown, Debasish Banerjee, Alan Socha



	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich




ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION
	Melissa
	First session of collegiate learning session was last night. Most finished in 30 minutes or less.



	Scott
	Graduate program directors have been working with me in providing new student enrollment projections for fall, 2008. The projections were shared with the Ray and the deans for review.


	Kyle
	Kyle would like enrollment projections to come to COD so they can review, however program goals were provided and we will continue the path this year.  Ray and Kyle will report back after their meeting tomorrow with Dr. Bardo and Chuck Wooten.



	Kyle
	UNC Tomorrow Listening Tour is on 10/4 at SWCC from 4:00-7:00.  There is   consideration for a satellite campus in Hendersonville.



	Kyle
	There is an article in Inside Higher Ed about WCU. There are lots of comments – read it when you have a chance.  This is good PR for us.




MINUTES

	Minutes
	The minutes for Council of Deans September 6 Workday and September 18 regular meeting stand approved.




DISCUSSION

	Uploading Reallocations
	Alan Socha provided a presentation to COD regarding this process.  This process will tie all levels of funding objective priorities together.



	Working Smarter, Not Harder – Fewer Meetings
	We are all are running hard yet there are things we can probably do to work smarter not harder.  Our tendency is to call everyone together to work on policy and procedure, but it is consuming a lot of time and energy.  One proposal is to identify a small group of people to work through a project then bring a proposal back to the larger group.  Everyone will have some tasks assigned but hopefully it will be more manageable with fewer schedules to work through.  This also brings a responsibility and obligation from those not working directly on a document to: 1) be respectful of the work that has been done; 2) on most items we agree to implement, it’s okay to be accurate, we don’t have to be precise; 3) we have a code word that indicates we are wasting our time and should be diverted into a small group.  The code word will be “timeout”.  Anyone who calls timeout will automatically have the floor and recommend an action. 

Brian named ethics training as an example where information could have been reviewed before hand, especially in situations where it is to just disseminate information.  Documents can be circulated through the deans with track changes (share drive).  If a dean doesn’t have time to get to something, we agree to honor that the product will be fine.  

It was also suggested limiting the number of hours in meetings and possibly having one day a week that there are no meetings scheduled.  In general, we just have too many meetings.  Kyle stated that we will have cycles of intense meetings that will be command performances and then cycles where that will not occur.  The tendency has been to have everyone meet when there is an issue.  This was easy when this was a small institution.  This is not the case anymore.  

For new deans – you have entered in the middle of many initiatives.  Overtime you may be able to change it.  You cannot choose to not participate, you have inherited it.  This doesn’t mean you can’t change the style over time, but you need to make a real attempt at figuring out how we can be more efficient and effective.  Folks look tired.  We also need to prioritize better and really consider what needs to be done now and what can wait.  

Bil stated that it is helpful in meetings to have the intended outcome identified to assist us in prioritizing the agenda.  Wendy commented on the amount of information that is presented.  It was suggested that PC should act as more of the update group, and COD as being more issue oriented.  

Brian commented that we set up a meeting time limit.  However even when we finish early there is a tendency to fill it up to last the entire allotted time.  We need to look at the legitimacy of time allotted.  Ray suggested all meetings have an agenda.  If it doesn’t take the whole time, the meeting ends.  Bil commented that with any meeting lasting more than two hours, folks cease to be as productive.  If anyone as any other ideas, please forward them to us.

Kyle will host an informal porch reception Wednesday night at his home for

the deans and AVC, no spouses; just kick back potato chips and beer.  Dr. Bardo

will come.  



	Action Item
	Kyle will send out an email to all in our division, requiring all meetings have an agenda with intended outcomes.  This can be included in a meeting request.


	Academic Planning
	Melissa will be assisting in a brainstorming session about the uses of the academic planning report.  The program needs are out of balance with resources.  We are trying to figure out what this report is being used for.  Are deans using it?  The Provost Office uses it regarding budget.  This report is updated on a semester basis by the deans for the three areas identified in the handout.  Take this information and look at the report.  It is on the share drive by college in each division.  This was Kyle’s first attempt to learn about the colleges.  It was a big task initially, but now it is a quick update.  Last time it was discussed we were looking at major items that showed up across colleges.  It does have budget and resource implications.  It needs to be made clear that many issues are systemic.  Currently there are no instructions.  We are trying to put some structure around this process, streamline it and determine how to integrate it into some other planning.  We need feedback from you on how you would use it.  We have given a proposed timeline in how this will fit in.  Please review the document and provide feedback to Melissa. The overall intent is to merge some processes that have grown up independently.  


	Action Item
	This item will be back on agenda for our next COD meeting.  Kyle asked that single dean work with Melissa to finalize it.


	Departmental Meetings with Provost and Dean
	In the past Kyle had departmental meetings with the dean.  We need to do this strategically, focusing on departments with issues, etc.  The agenda is an open meeting, whatever is on their minds for one hour.  We would like to have one per college sometime this semester and same number next spring.  This has not included Educational Outreach in the past.  Pat requested inclusion.  Please identify 1-2 departments and send those requests to Anne. We will then schedule.



	Action Item
	Deans send requests to Anne for departmental meetings.


	Shifting Programs from Residential to Distance
	Some programs are shifting from Residential to Distance.   We need a process about how this should occur.  No program should go forward without the dean’s absolute support and at the same time recognize there is an institutional commitment to grow distance learning.  Following the meeting Scott has called, we recommend a process of review to be used every time a program is contemplating moving from resident to distance learning.  



	Action Item
	Review process of approving distance programs on campus.  To be completed by November 1.



	TPR Process for 2007-2008
	We are actually in a better position than we were last year.  The intent of the guidelines is to put order to the process.  This year we are going to do the best we can with faculty complying with guidelines that were sent out.  This year will be a pilot/test case that will prove this.  It is clear there are issues around the guidelines.  Kyle is asking David McCord to chair a task force to begin to look at these guidelines in relationship to what departments are doing and how they need to be modified to be consistent.  Jacque Jacobs will sit on the task force as well.  We would like to have a representative from each college on this task force.  Please send Anne a name and we will get this started.  We are running through a delicate balance between criteria and body of evidence.  The purpose of department heads weighing in is that they may think it is too prescriptive, appendices should summarize performance.  Some faculty are placing themselves at peril because they don’t give enough information, some provide too much. We are willing to modify what appendices look like as long as they meet the spirit of the guidelines.

At the department head workshop Beth discussed the template and minor changes were made.  Beth handed out these changes and reviewed with COD.  One additional item deans can help with – faculty expressed concern about appendix D in the dossier guidelines document.  They suggested that historically once something was committed to writing it doesn’t change.  Please help your faculty to understand this administration will make changes and improvements as they are called for.  Deans can do a lot to set this tone.  



	Action Item
	Deans forward names to Anne from each college to participate on the TPR Task Force.


	H1B Visas/Print ads
	We will receive more information from Lois regarding this topic.  Has anyone experienced a nightmare with this visa?  Has anyone been told you couldn’t hire a person into tenure track position?  You cannot hire someone on a H1B visa unless the ad was in a major printed higher education document.  Unless you request Human Resources to do a print ad, their default process is HigherEd.com.  Plan to do a print ad.  It doesn’t have to be in the Chronicle, but it must be in a national magazine.  As we go into this search season, please go back and check and make sure this has occurred.




REPORTS AND UPDATES
	Delaware II
	There is no update other than we met with Beth on digital measures, explored cost associated with the tool, temporary support, etc.   We will review, come back and talk about implementation strategies. 




c:  Terry Welch
